

Woodhaven Middle School

School Council Meeting

May 21, 2025 6:00 pm

In Attendance – Michelle Kincheloe, Nealle Dickson, Lei Gryshik, Dave Griffin, Kayla Joy, Jared Olson, Eric Cameron, Esther Van Beek, Ashley Itz, Kim Wood, Melody Bertrand, Erica Vanden Pol, Sherilynn Authenac, Amanda Power, Tyneal Joyhnson, Jennifer Cossey, Natasha Boyce Bent, Chelsy Fleming, Phil Bull, Lindsey Rion.

Call to Order: 6:01 pm.

Approval of Minutes and Agenda

Michelle motioned to review the agenda and add to the agenda a review of a PCP Representative to school council and to add the ASCA report to the agenda. Ashley Itz seconded, All in favour.

Michelle motioned to approve the revised agenda, Sherilynn seconded, All in favour

Trustee Report – Presented by Eric Cameron

[Trustee Report](#)

Principal Report – Presented by Nealle Dickson

- Sending our thanks and appreciation to the council members who preparing breakfast for the staff on our last PD Day.
- As a result of the parent survey sent out previously, administration will look at the Lunch Offsite permission form. Heading into next year things will look very different as we will be reducing the access for student at lunch time.

Question: What is happening during the lunch hour?

- Shoplifting, Vaping, Drugs and fights with students from other schools.
- Lots of staff changes at Woodhaven for next year, Nealle Dickson is leaving to CFE along with Deanna Farris. David Griffin will be the new Principal along with Esther Van Beek will be joining us from Prescott Learning Centre. Kayla Joy will be remaining as Assistant Principal and Jared Olson will be joining the staff at CFL.

Chair Report – Presented by Michelle Kincheloe

- COSC meetings happen approx 5 time a year, we will be looking for someone to attend next year as, Lei Gryshik has previously attended for Woodhaven and she will not be on council next year.
- [ASCA report](#)
- The question was brought up on the possibility of moving the council meetings nights to another night other than Wednesday's. It is written in the bylaws that the date is the 3rd Wednesday of every month, to change this we would have to change the bylaws.

PCP (Added item to Agenda)

Erica brought forward the proposal that school council have a PCP representative on school council at both Brookwood and Woodhaven

Parents would like to bridge the gap between the two schools and after discussion, Dave Griffin suggested that for the upcoming school year that both himself and Christine Ross (BW Principal) meet with the PCP parents to share ideas and concerns.

PCP Parents would like to have a PCP fundraising allotment in the budget for fundraising.

Question regarding PCP Registration and if we Cap the amount of registrations. The classes do not have a cap but we need to ensure that we have enough students in each class cover the costs of a teacher.

Brookwood paid for %50 of paint and popcycle project, PCP parents are asking for WH to pay for the other %50?

Erica V motioned to ask WH to pay for half of the project up to \$175.00. Seconded by Linsey Rion, All in favour.

Round Table

Nothing to report

Meeting adjourned at 7:09pm

